
PROCLAMATION PROCLAIMING MAY 11 – 17 2025 NATIONAL POLICE WEEK IN 

THE VILLAGE OF WINNEBAGO 

 

WHEREAS, the Congress and President of the United States have designated May 11-17, 2025, as National 

Police Week; and 

WHEREAS, law enforcement officers across our nation serve with courage, dedication, and integrity, 

protecting life and property, enforcing laws, and ensuring justice and public order; and 

WHEREAS, the members of the Winnebago Police Department and all law enforcement officers play an 

essential role in safeguarding the rights and freedoms of our residents through tireless service and sacrifice; 

and 

WHEREAS, it is important that all citizens recognize the heroic contributions of law enforcement officers 

and honor those who have made the ultimate sacrifice in the line of duty; and 

WHEREAS, National Police Week provides an opportunity to express our gratitude for the daily risks and 

challenges faced by law enforcement officers and to remember and honor the fallen heroes who have given 

their lives in service to their communities; and 

WHEREAS, we encourage residents, businesses, and organizations in the Village of Winnebago to show 

appreciation for law enforcement officers and to observe this week with appropriate ceremonies, activities, 

and remembrance; 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Franklin Eubank, President of the Village of Winnebago, do hereby proclaim the 

week of May 11-17, 2025, as National Police Week in the Village of Winnebago and encourage all citizens 

to join in honoring and supporting law enforcement officers for their selfless commitment to public safety 

and service. 

 

 

 

Dated this 7th day of May 2025 

 

 

 

___________________________________ 

Franklin J. Eubank Jr., President of the Board of 

Trustees of the Village of Winnebago 


